PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES

June 6, 2016 9:00 p.m.

South Windsor Town Council

PURPOSE: To receive citizen input on the Appropriation of \$300,000 from the Capital Stabilization Fund to cover costs associated with a fence at the High School, furniture and fixtures at the EOC, and Revaluation

Mayor Delnicki called the Public Hearing to order at 9:00 p.m.; and requested that the Clerk of the Council read the call of the meeting (a copy of which is attached hereto, **Exhibit A**). There were approximately ten (10) people present in the audience.

Ms. Patricia Perry, Director of Finance came before the Town Council and informed the Council that the break down for use of the \$300,000 is \$88,000 for the furniture and fixtures at the EOC, \$76,000 for the fence at the High School, and \$136,000 for the Revaluation.

Mayor Delnicki asked if there was anyone from the public that would like to speak.

Ms. Mike Berghuis, 18 Mountain View Road came forward and explained that he has been a resident of South Windsor for over 50 years and a lot of residents on Mountain View Road have been in South Windsor for a long time and abut the fence at the high school. Mr. Berghuis stated that the wall will help residents enjoy their yards and he also felt it is very important for the Emergency Operations Center to be fully stocked.

Mr. Andy Paterna, 301 Strawberry Lane came forward to support the allocation and felt the wall at the high school as well as the furniture and fixtures for the EOC are very important.

Ms. Jane Beaudry, 26 Mountain View Road came forward to support this appropriation. Ms. Beaudry thanked the Council for their support because the sound reduction fence is very necessary because the track is a little higher than the previous fence.

Mr. John Caldwell, Superintendent of Parks explained that the current fence is a 4' chained link fence and what is proposed is a 10' chained linked fence with acoustiblock on it. Each panel is 6' wide and 10' long weighing 60 pounds. The acoustiblock costs approximately \$4,400.

(Public Hearing Continued on Next Page)

Public Hearing – Appropriation of \$300,000 from the Capital Stabilization Fund June 6, 2016
Page 2

Mayor Delnicki asked for a Straw Vote, the results of which were as follows:

Those supporting the appropriation of \$300,000 from the Capital Stabilization Fund to cover costs associated with a fence at the High School, furniture and fixtures at the EOC, and Revaluation: 5

Those opposed to the appropriation of \$300,000 from the Capital Stabilization Fund to cover costs associated with a fence at the High School, furniture and fixtures at the EOC, and Revaluation: 0

The public hearing was closed at 9:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah W. Reid Clerk of the Council

Public Hearing Notice - Exhibit A

Rec. 06/03/2016@2:00pm



Town of South Windsor

1540 SULLIVAN AVENUE • SOUTH WINDSOR, CT 06074-2786 AREA CODE 860/644-2511 FAX 860/644-3781

OFFICE OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE JOURNAL INQUIRER May 30, 2016

LEGAL AD

TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town Council has set <u>Monday</u>, <u>June</u> <u>6, 2016</u>, <u>at 9:00 p.m.</u>, in the Council Chambers of the South Windsor Town Hall, 1540 Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor, Connecticut as the time and place for a Public Hearing to receive citizen input on the <u>Appropriation of \$300,000.00 from the Capital Stabilization Fund to cover costs associated with a fence at the High School, furniture and fixtures at the EOC, and Revaluation.</u>

Dated at South Windsor, Connecticut this 27th day of May 2016.

ebnah W. Reid

Attested to by:

Deborah W. Reid Clerk of the Council PUBLIC NOTICE

LEGAL AD
TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR

Notice is hereby given that the South Windsor Town Council has set Monday, June 6, 2016, at 9:00 p.m., in the Council Chambers of the South Windsor Town Hall, 1540 Sullivan Avenue, South Windsor, Connecticut as the time and place for a Public Hearing to receive citizen input on the Appropriation of \$300,000.00 from the Capital Stabilization Fund to cover costs associated with a fence at the High School, furniture and fixtures at the EOC, and Revaluation.

Dated at South Windsor, Connecticut this 27th day of May 2016.

Attested to by: Deborah W. Reld Clerk of the Council

Journal Inquirer May 30, 2016